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Clerk Report Sept 2024 (including any Aug updates)
Save The Date
Engagement event for Town, Parish and Community Councils and Parish Meetings, both Councillors and Clerks, on Thursday 26 September 2024 at 18:00 – 19:30 at Robertson House, Stevenage (with option for attendees to join online).
Budgets 2025/26
The first draft version of the new budget will be presented at the October meeting. Please notify the clerk asap of any potential expenditure for the coming year. 
War memorial and Gardens
Remains under dispute. New mgmt. committee for the Wharf Estate will be taking over the running of the whole development, however historic roles and responsibilities in relation to the gardens remain unresolved and will need to be clarified.  Our warden has been tidying with help from Abbots Hill. 
Defib
Defib sent back repaired and back in service. 
Georgewood Steps
Chased DBC surveyor (Aug 24) They have chased the contractor. DBC surveyor has asked for my help as no responses are forthcoming from the contractor. I have asked the District Cllr for assistance to raise this at a more senior level within DBC (with the manager who is responsible for the relationship with the contractor).
Working Group leads 
I have chased regarding forward planning of meetings/actions. Some have responded. Still waiting for some w/g to take action. Suggest agenda item in October to disband groups who aren’t taking any actions.
CIL Summary
Information for CIL total circulated by DBC incorrect. Our total is lower. DBC advised.
Warden Updates 
Playpark report received; all items low risk. Warden has completed actions required, that he can resolve,  on the play equipment.
Christmas Lights
Stage 1 licence has been submitted, awaiting response from HCC/Ringway.
Clerk/ Cllr training/CPD
· Clerk attended SLCC Summer Meeting
· Cllrs Bayley, Briggs and Cobb attended the DBC proposed ward boundary changes presentation (slides circulated to all) 
Further Action List Updates 
· See separate business planning excel sheet business planning WG.xlsx  
Correspondence received (please note that this will not include all items dealt with by the clerk)
· Complaint about nettles in playpark. Warden has checked, only nettles are in woodland area. Weeds near play equipment have been removed.
· Complaint about fly tipping on canal slip road. This is unadopted land. Cllr Maddern chasing enforcement. 
County & Borough Cllr Updates
· Crossing at Bunkers Lane to the playpark under s106 funding. No further updates-this remains with HCC. Following Cllr query at last NMPC meeting, crossing still required on that road even if playpark status were to change.

Clerk Action List updates (status post July meeting) 
· Metal fencing opposite Meadow Way-being removed by DBC
· EV charging points. Cllr Maddern unaware of any proposed provision for Nash Mills.
· Lease-clerk has formally written with offer, waiting for response.
· Chaffinches Green – with Cllr Maddern as she has undertaken a site visit.
· Georgewood Road trees-Cllr Maddern has supported proposals, and action supported by HCC.
· East Green – HCC RESPONSE- This issue was reported to us in mid-July and was found to not meet the criteria for an urgent repair (ref. 401004224705). As this is the case, we can only suggest re-reporting the issue if it gets worse.
· High Barns Trees -HCC RESPONSE - No reports of overhanging trees so would suggest this is reported on the link below so our inspectors can be notified and can consider urgent measures if it meets our criteria (clerk has now reported) Reported HCC response; no action to be taken.
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